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SUBJECT: Proposal to Provide Synthetic Turf Playground Safety 

Surface & New Playground Equipment at Monterey Hills 
Elementary School 

 
 
 
Background 
 
The Monterey Hills PTA had indicated the desire to expand or add to the existing 
playground equipment area in the main school yard area.   They had approved an amount 
out of their budget to accomplish this goal.  Discussions with several playground 
providers resulted in proposals to add a Little Tikes Commercial Play Unit and necessary 
synthetic turf safety surfacing.   
 
The Monterey Hills PTA has approved the cost and scope of this project to reimburse the 
District for the contract amount.       
 
Discussion 
 
Utilizing the CMAS Contract Number 4-13-78—0068A to procure the synthetic turf 
safety surfacing and a Little Tikes Commercial Play Unit, a proposal was obtained from 
EasyTurf.  The proposal is to furnish and install 1,710 s.f. of new EasyTurf Elite Series 
Synthetic Turf with Little Tikes Play Unit QU065737.  The proposal includes removal 
and disposal of the existing grass/dirt/asphalt surfacing, all nailers and mow strips to 



  

provide a complete installation.   The total cost for EasyTurf to furnish and install the 
new playground area is $57,668.05. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Dave Lubs, Assistant Superintendent of Business Services, recommends that the Board of 
Education approve the proposal from EasyTurf for $57,668.05 to add new playground 
equipment and safety surfacing at Monterey Hills Elementary School.   


